
 

 



 

 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 17 

6:00pm  Feast Day Dinner, Parish Hall 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 18 

8:30am  Faith Formation Registration, Portico 

6:00pm  Adult Bball (SP), Parish Hall 

MONDAY, AUGUST 19 

4:00pm  Christian Meditation, Church 

6:00pm  Catholic in Recovery, St. Anne’s Room 

6:30pm  OLA Pastoral Council Mtg., St. John’s Hall 

6:30pm  Boy Scouts Troop 328, Parish Hall 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 20 

11:00am  P.E.R.T. Club Meeting, St. John’s Hall 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 21 

8:45am  Legion of Mary Meeting, St. Paul’s Room 

4:00pm  Live Scan Fingerprinting, St. John’s Hall 

6:00pm  Back to School Night, Church 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 22 

7:00pm  Lectio Divina/Taize Prayer, Church      

FRIDAY, AUGUST 23 

11:00am Ona Wilsey Funeral, Church 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 24 

9:30am  Anne Mitchell Funeral, Church 

10:30am  Mitchell Funeral Reception, St. John’s 

2:00pm  Claire Adams Memorial Service, Church 

SATURDAY,  AUGUST 17 
5:00pm  Ed & Martha Wilson †  Holy Spirit Trust 
SUNDAY,  AUGUST 18     
8:00am   Rod Hill †        Donna Hill 
9:30am  David Mulgrew      Donald Mourse 
11:00am Wilma Bower †     Bower Family 
7:30pm  OLA Parishioners 
MONDAY,  AUGUST 19 
St. John Eudes, Priest 
8:00am  Marion Mourse †    Donald Mourse  
TUESDAY,  AUGUST 20 
St. Bernard, Abbot, Doctor of Church 
8:00am  Fr. John Grace †     Parish 
WEDNESDAY,  AUGUST 21 
St. Pius X, Pope 
8:00am  “Ernie” DeGraaf †    Mary DeGraaf 
THURSDAY,   AUGUST 22 
Queenship of Mary 
8:00am  Souls in Purgatory †   Anonymous 
FRIDAY,  AUGUST 23 
St. Rose of Lima, Virgin 
8:00am  Souls in Purgatory †   Anonymous 
SATURDAY,  AUGUST 24 
St. Bartholomew, Apostle 
5:00pm  Lizz Baca †        Baca Family 

MONDAY, AUSGUST 19 
Jgs 2:11-19; PS 106:34-35, 36-37, 39-40, 43ab and 44; 
Mt 19:16-22 
TUESDAY, AUGUST 20 
Jgs 6:11-24a;PS 85:9, 11-12, 13-14; Mt 19:23-30 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 21 
Jgs 9:6-15; PS 21:2-3, 4-5, 6-7; Mt 20:1-16 
THURSDAY, AUGUST 22 
Jgs 11:29-39a; PS 40:5, 7-8a, 8b-9, 10; Mt 22:1-14 
FRIDAY, AUGUST 23 
Ru 1:1, 3-6, 14b-16, 22; PS 146:5-6ab, 6c-7, 8-9a, 9bc-
10; Mt 22:34-40 
SATURDAY, AUGUST 24 
Rv 21:9b-14; PS 145:10-11, 12-13, 17-18; Jn 1:45-51 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 25 
Is 66:18-21; PS 117:1, 2; Heb 12:5-7, 11-13; Lk 13:22-30 

 

MASS INTENTIONS PARISH CALENDAR 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

The Lord came to the aid (Ps) of Jeremiah whose 
preaching brought upon him rejection and ill 
treatment (1). For those who take the Gospel 
seriously, misunderstanding and division must 
likewise be expected (3). Like Christ, we must never 
grow despondent or abandon the struggle (2) to 
proclaim and live the truth. 

SUNDAY READINGS SYNOPSIS 



 

 

“You are my help and my deliverer.” (Ps 40,18) 

THIS WEEK’S HIGHLIGHTS 

Lectio Divina / Taizé Prayer 
August 22nd, 7pm at the Church 

Lectio Divina (Divine Reading) and Taizé prayer 
will be offered during our regular "Living the Word" 
meeting time on Thursday, August 22nd, at 7:00 pm 
in the church.  

Please join us for this opportunity for prayer and 
reflection. All are welcome!  

Catholics in Recovery 
August 19th, 6pm - St. Paul’s Room 

These twice-monthly meetings are focused on the 
healing of addiction and unhealthy attachments.  
Confidentiality will be fully supported. Please join 
these joyful meetings full of honesty, openness, and 
gratefulness.  

If you have any questions please contact Jenny 
Teeters at jennyteeters@gmail.com or 916-265-
3935. 

Jesus came to set our hearts with the fire of love 

In today’s Gospel, Jesus says that He came to set the earth on fire. This will cause division 
because some people believe in Him and follow Him, and others refuse to believe and commit 
themselves to faith. Some people will experience rejection and even persecution. Like the prophet 
Jeremiah, who was persecuted for proclaiming the Word of God. We have the witness of so many 
brothers and sisters who suffered so much because of their faith. Even now many people who 
commit themselves to Jesus Christ are experiencing tremendous persecution. We must pray for 
them and for us that, when tempted, we do not give up the struggle for the love and righteousness 
that comes from Jesus Christ. 

 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Science vs Spirituality—REVISED 

Are they incompatible? - Do they meet or agree? 

September 18, 2019 from 6-8pm  at St. John’s 
Hall 

With Dr. Michal Duveneck, Ph. D.  

FAITH FORMATION 

Have you registered your child for Faith Formation 
for the next school year?  
Please remember that those children receiving 1st 
Eucharist or Confirmation must be in the program for 
a minimum of two years - the year prior to and the 
year they receive the Sacrament.  

Our registration for Faith Formation Classes will be 
on the following weekends: 
AUGUST 17TH/18TH 
BEFORE 5PM SATURDAY MASS & AFTER 
ALL SUNDAY MASSES INCLUDING 7:30 PM 

Classes will start soon, so please register! 

Questions? Please contact Joan Cotton at 
fatihformation@olaparish.net 

Saturday, November 2nd:  Parish Fall 

Festival Dinner, 6pm, Parish Hall 
It's not quite October, but that's just a day!  Come 

celebrate Oktoberfest anyway! 

P.E.R.T. Club Meeting 
August 20, 11 am, St. John’s Hall 

The P.E.R.T. Club members, guests and prospective 
members will meet and celebrate its 15thannual 
Hawaiian Food Festival on Tuesday, August 20, 
2019, in St. John’s Hall, OLA, at 11:00 am. After a 
short meeting with club news, stories, door prizes 
and LOTTO drawings, the special buffet lunch with 
your special mouthwatering delicacies will be served. 
Out of Ideas on what to bring? Consider the 
following: Chicken Breast Hawaiian, Lemon 
Chicken, Huli Huli Chicken, Konbu Maki, Sweet and 
Sour Spareribs, or a Kamaboko Salad. Remember to 
wear your most colorful festive finery, and bring 
your own place setting, cup and glass, and some non-
perishable foods for the St. Vincent de Paul Food 
Locker. BINGO, with enough interest, will follow 
lunch. The Kitchen Crew is asked to arrive by 9:30 
am for the party preparations. If you have any 
questions, call Kathi at 707-496-0736, or George at 
916-483-7194. 

mailto:jennyteeters@gmail.com


 

 

 

YM NEWS & EVENTS 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Queenship Of The Blessed Virgin Mary 

On the 11th of October 1954, Pope Pius XII es-
tablished the Feast of the Queenship of Mary to be 
celebrated throughout the world, and commanded 
that on that day each year, the world should renew 
its consecration to her. In the future the Feast came 
to be celebrated on 22nd of August.  

"The purpose of the Feast is that all may recog-
nize more clearly and venerate more devoutly the 
merciful and motherly sovereignty of her who bore 
God in her womb" (Ven. Pius XII, Ad. Coeli Re-
ginam).  

On the day of her Assumption, Mary our Mother 
was solemnly crowned by Christ and received by 
the whole court of Heaven as Queen.  

Do you like to sing? Do you play an instrument? 
Please consider joining the OLA Youth Choir and 
Ensemble! This group is open to all OLA school and 
parish students grades 3-8.  

Questions? Please email Casey Oliver, Music Direc-
tor, at worship@olaparish.net. Thank you! 

YOUTH CHOIR & ENSEMBLE 

Meetings are held in the Youth Room  

Grades 7 & 8:  Wednesdays, 7:00pm-8:30pm 

Grades 9 - 12: OLA’s Life Teen Mass every Sunday 
at 11am followed by group meeting from 12-1:30pm 

*****  

For more information about Youth Groups,  
please contact OLA´s Youth Minister,  

Johann Rubia-Miller at (916) 481-5115 or   
Email: youth@olaparish.net 

History of OLA School 

Our parish was established in 1950 by Fr. 
Thomas Bannon and the vibrant Catholic 
Carmichael community. Fr. Bannon had a vision to 
construct a parish school because he believed that a 
Catholic education should be available for all young 
people of the parish as it would form them deeper in 
their faith and instill in them a better value system. 
By 1954 construction of the school began, and the 
Institute of the Blessed Virgin Mary (IBVM) order 
of nuns consented to the employment of two nuns to 
work at the school. On September 7, 1955, the 
school was opened. OLA School has been 
flourishing since. Our school continues to enjoy an 
enthusiastic, supportive community, and it prepares 
students to become outstanding Catholics who excel 
in faith, academics, and service. Our Preschool and 
Transitional-Kindergarten were created in 2011 to 
meet the needs of our community. Our Principal, 
Mr. Robert Love, was appointed June of 2019 and 
looks forward to leading our school with her strong 
Catholic faith, love for children and education 
experience. OLA school continues to employ a very 
dedicated and enthusiastic staff of teachers with 
many years of service in the teaching profession and 
in this school community.  

POPE’S TALKS TO YOUTH 

What does the word of God have to say 
about young people? 

5. Let us draw upon some of the richness of the 
sacred Scriptures, since they often speak of young 
people and of how the Lord draws near to encounter 
them. 

In the Old Testament 
6. In an age when young people were not highly 

regarded, some texts show that God sees them 
differently. Joseph, for example, was one of the 
youngest of his family (cf. Gen 37:2-3), yet God 
showed him great things in dreams and when about 
twenty years old he outshone all his brothers in 
important affairs (cf. Gen 37-47).  

7. In Gideon, we see the frankness of young 
people, who are not used to sugar-coating reality. 
When told that the Lord was with him, he 
responded: “But if the Lord is with us, why then 
have all these things happened to us?” (Jg 6:13). 
God was not offended by that reproach, but went on 
to order him: “Go in this might of yours and deliver 
Israel!” (Jg 6:14).  

8. Samuel was still a young boy, yet the Lord 
spoke to him. Thanks to the advice of an adult, he 
opened his heart to hear God’s call: “Speak, Lord, 
for your servant is listening” (1 Sam 3:9-10). As a 
result, he became a great prophet who intervened at 
critical moments in the history of his country. King 
Saul was also young when the Lord called him to 

SCHOOL NEWS & EVENTS 

mailto:worship@olaparish.net


 

 

 

Question for Children: What is one way you can be 
closer to Jesus today? 

Question for Youth: We are assured that God will be 
with us as we go through life, so what strategy do you 
use to keep God in mind as you deal with the ups and 
downs of life as a young adult? 

Question for Adults: Share about a time when life's 
struggles were so difficult for you that you nearly 
"threw in the towel." What signs did you see then that 
God remained with you? 

QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

Living the Word 
Every Thursday 7:00 pm 

St. Paul’s Room 

OPPORTUNITIES TO PRAY 

Prayers for Peace 
The Legion of Mary has a 
statue of Our Lady of 
Fatima for parishioners to 
host her at their homes, and 
commit to pray for peace in 
her presence. 
For information, please 
call Maggie Mongeau at 
483-5807 or the Parish 
office 481-5115. 
We will deliver it so you 
can offer your prayers in 
this time of great need. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, 
following the 8 a.m. mass, 
and continuing until 7 p.m. 
First Saturday of the month 
following the 8 a.m. mass 
until 1 p.m.  
For additional infor-
mation please call Joan at 
335-3532. 

Lectio Divina &  
Taizé Prayer 

Fourth Thursday of every 
month, during our regular 
"Living the Word" meeting 
time. 

Please hold in your prayers our parishioners and 
friends: 
* Joan Cotton 
* Molly Garcia 
* Tom Bogetich 
* Kierston Cash 

* Deb Giglio 

* Larry Nelson 

PRAYER INTENTIONS 

* Tay Reed † 
* John West † 

Note: Please call the 
parish office to add a 
name. 

SOMETHING TO PONDER ON 

Consolation and Desolation 

We experience a great freedom, once we come to 
accept it is quite normal for periods of desolation to 
alternate with periods of consolation, when we feel 
comfort, joy and ease in our relationship with God. We 
are no longer overly dependent on the state of our feel-
ings. Our faith has stronger, deeper roots. We learn to 
pray with as much confidence out of sadness, gloom 
and spiritual dryness as out of joy, lightness of heart 
and bubbling enthusiasm. 

Ignatius and the wider Christian tradition assure us 
that when darkness comes, either from within our-
selves, or from devastating events in our lives, we can 
still cling in faith to the Lord’s words: 

Can a woman forget her nursing child? 
Or show no compassion for the child of her womb? 
Even these may forget, 
Yet I will not forget you (Is 49:15). 
Consequently, we can be as content to pray like Ja-

cob wrestling all night with the angel (Gen 32:22-32) 
as like Mary, the sister of Martha, who sat quietly at 
Jesus’ feet listening to him speak (Lk 10:38-42). One 
mode of prayer is not better than the other. 

The pattern of alternating moods that Ignatius expe-
rienced in Manresa opened up for him the reality of a 
‘new life’. Such a development in ourselves is to be 
welcomed, not avoided, because through it God will 
lead us more fully into his own divine life. 

˜Excerpted from God Ever Greater: Exploring Ignatian 
Spirituality (p.134) 

POPE FRANCIS TWEETS  



 

 

PLEASE NOTE: All articles for bulletin must be 

submitted two Fridays prior to the bulletin you 

want your information in to the Parish Bulletin 

Email: parishbulletin@olaparish.net, with copy to our 

secretary, Shannon Langer ministrycoordina-

tor@olaparish.net. Thank you! 

 

DIOCESAN NEWS WORD OF LIFE 

Learning to Love 

In Washington, DC in 1994 Mother Teresa said that 
we fight abortion by teaching the mother what love 
really means: "to be willing to give until it hurts...So, 
the mother who is thinking of abortion, should be 
helped to love, that is, to give until it hurts her plans, 
or her free time, to respect the life of her child." 
Gustave Thibon has said that the true God transforms 
violence into suffering, while the false god 
transforms suffering into violence. The woman 
tempted to have an abortion will transform her 
suffering into violence unless she allows love to 
transform her, and make her willing to give herself 
away. 
The Eucharist gives both the lesson and the power. 
Mom is to say "This is my body, my blood, my life, 
given up for you my child." 

INVITE 

Dave Ramsey's Financial Peace University 

Presentation of the BVM, Sept. 18th from 
6:30pm to 8:30 pm 
What if you could be debt-free with an emergency 
fund of 3–6 months of expenses saved, all while in-
vesting for retirement and planning for your family’s 
future? Sound impossible? It’s not! With Dave Ram-
sey’s class Financial Peace University, you CAN 
take control of your money. Presentation is hosting 
the class at 4123 Robertson Ave. Sacramento, CA 
95821 for you starting Wednesday, September 18th 
from 6:30PM-8:30PM. If you’re interested in learn-
ing more about the class, contact Sean and Mary 
Harrell at sean.harrell.1@gmail.com or 509-953-
1782. You can register for the class at https://
www.fpu.com/1088981. 

Camp Pendola is fun for the whole 
family!   
August 31 – September 2, 2019 

Family Camp at Camp Pendola, a great family get
-away to celebrate summer. Family camp 
celebrates the family by offering a summer camp 
experience for all ages.  For more information 
check out our web site www.pendola.org or call 
530-389-2780. 

********** 

Ministry Days 2019: “Go, Make 
Disciples : Co-Responsibility for the 
Mission of the Church”  
Friday and Saturday – September 27th 
and 28th at St. Francis Catholic High 
School in Sacramento 

This event is for all Catholics, but especially for 
those who are active in Parish ministry. 
Registration for Ministry Days is now open and 
can be completed online through our website:  
www.ministrydays.com. This website is your 
destination for all information about the event 
including descriptions of the keynotes and 
workshops, as well as the schedule for the event 
and cost information. 

NOURISH 

Register Now! 

Friday, October 18, 4:00pm 

through Sunday, October 20, 

2:00pm 

Fr. Brendan McGuire 

Non-silent Retreat for 

Women and Men 

When our cell phones or computers don’t work as 

they should, we are told to “hard re-set” them.  That 

means literally turning the power off and restarting 

them.  Our spiritual lives are the same.  Sometimes 

things are not working as they should and we need 

to do something.  Come and re-set your spiritual life.  

Fr. Brendan will use his experience as a former 

executive from the IT world to guide people 

working in the tech industry through a re

-set procedure for our spiritual life. 

You can register at www.jrclosaltos.org 

or call 408-917-4010. 

 Mark your calendars for 
the event of the year; it 
will be one to remember. 

For more information, 
please go to 
www.saclife.org or call 
(916) 451-4357. 
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OFFERING 

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time   Stewardship 

Stance 

 “Do you think I have come to give you peace on 

Earth?  No, I tell you, but rather division.”   LUKE 

12:51 

Living a Stewardship lifestyle means stepping out 

of our comfort zone when needed.  Many of us like 

to play it safe, not cause waves, stay in the middle 

of the road.  In today’s world we are called to be 

informed and take a stance for life, marriage and 

religious liberty. 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHTS 

SECOND COLLECTIONS 

Thank you for your generous support last week of the 
Collection for the Church in Latin 
America. As a parish, we collected 
$1,789.60 , which will be used to 
share the faith with our 
brothers and sisters in Latin 
America and the Caribbean 
so they in turn can share it 
with others. If you missed the collection, it’s not too 
late to give! Visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections 
and click “How to Give” on the left. Your gift makes a 
difference! 

Week of August 11 

For these gifts we are grateful! 

Weekend Offertory:              $10,515.35  

Electronic Giving:               $  5,835.58  

Total:                      $16,350.93  

Average Weekly Budget Amount:      $12,500.00 

STEWARDSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

Drivers Needed for St. Vincent de Paul 

Drivers needed with truck or SUV to 
pick up food  from various sources and 
transport to Our Lady of the 
Assumption’s St. Vincent de Paul food 
locker facility. Needed especially for 
Tuesday or Thursday and takes about 3 
hours (7am to 10 am) to perform this 
vital function to help provide for the pressing needs of 
our OLA parish community. We also need drivers for 
Monday, Friday and Saturday mornings to pick up 
early and or be able to substitute for drivers when on 
vacation. Please contact Marylee Johnson at 916-
3591225 or email at jmjohn@surewest.net, if you can 
help. Thank you! 

St. John Eudes 
Feast Day: August 19 

St. John Eudes was a French mis-
sionary and the founder of the Con-
gregation of Our Lady of Charity, 
and was also the author of the litur-
gical worship of the Sacred Hearts 
of Jesus and Mary. 
St. John was born at Ri, France on 
November 14th, 1601. At the age of 
fourteen he took a vow of chastity 

and since the time he was a child he tried to live in 
imitation of the Lord Jesus. When he was ordained 
a priest in 1625, at the age of 24, he was immedi-
ately thrust into the service of victims of the plague, 
whom he cared for at great risk to his own life. He 
also began preaching missions and was known as 
the greatest preacher of his age, preaching missions 
all over France, especially throughout Normandy. 
In 1641 he founded the Congregation of Our Lady 
of Charity of the Refuge, to provide a refuge for 
prostitutes. In 1643 he founded the Society of Jesus 
and Mary for the education of priests and for mis-
sionary work. 
He was also instrumental in encouraging devotion 
to the Sacred Heart of Jesus and the Holy Heart of 
Mary, writing the first book ever on the devotion to 
the Sacred Hearts, "Le Coeur Admirable de la Très 
Sainte Mère de Dieu". He died at Caen, on August 
19th, 1680. 
His virtues were declared heroic by Leo XIII, on 
January 6th, 1903. The miracles proposed for his 
beatification were approved by Pius X, May 3, 
1908, and he was beatified April 25th, 1909. He 
was canonized in 1925. 

STEWARDHIP SAINT 

STEWARDS AT WORK 

Thanks to all of the members of our Greeter Ministry 

who are at the doors of our Church ready to welcome 

and smile those coming to Mass!  

You are a blessing to our Parish! 

“Let mutual love continue. Do not neglect hospitality, 
for through it some have unknowingly entertained 
angels.” (Hebrews 13,1-2) 

http://www.usccb.org/nationalcollections


 

 


